CHARLES S. DeANGELO

January 13, 2023

Dear Friends and Colleagues:

In response to numerous inquiries, please accept this brief update regarding my medical condition. Thank you for caring enough to check in and see how things are going with my treatment.

It is truly UNBELIEVABLE to Debbie and I, but on Monday, January 9th, the doctor advised us that I am in remission – there is no traceable cancer in my bone marrow or blood. Hallelujah! The CAR-T cell transfer I reported earlier worked. I want to kiss the scientists who labored, I'm sure, for years to create this treatment option. It saved my life. At this point, because the CAR-T has been so successful, the doctor does not plan to do a bone marrow transplant, although it is still an option and depending on how I progress, it may still be necessary. In the meantime, I am continuing my treatment with regular appointments on a continuing basis.

While I continued to work during these challenging times, I am now expanding my hours and coming into the office with more regularity. Everything is on the road to normal, as it was before May 2022.

Again, thank you for your prayers, heartfelt thoughts, and concern. It truly made a difference to have everyone's support while I battled this disease.

Very truly yours,

Charles S. DeAngelo

Meck

•		